Wisconsin Motor Carriers Safety Management Council Meeting Minutes

November 7th, 2019

The Retlaw Fond du Lac, WI. 
 Meeting was called to order by Chairman Luke Haen at 4:55pm. 
Attendees:  Luke Haen - BAKKAB LLC,  Mark Young – Flash Trucking, Ben Anderson – Jet Intermodal, Pam Jones - Fleetworthy Solutions,  Bob Behnke – FVTC, Kurt Wagner – Quest Construction, Dale Rakowski -  Duplainville Transport, Inc., Gillian Taylor - Duplainville Transport, Inc., Joe Walesewicz - Sabertooth Enterprises,  Ashley Backhaus – Sabertooth CDL, Bill Stannard – Great West., Kim Conradt – WMCA, Steve Weyers – Kobussen Buses Ltd, Mark Abrahamson – HNI
Self introductions were made by all in attendance.
Treasurer’s Report:  

Oct 31st, 2019 starting with $-1024.96
Balance $2269.95
Expenses $ -3294.91
Total Liability and equity -$1024.96

Motion to accept by Joe Walesewicz and seconded by Dale Rakowski motion passed.   

Secretary’s Report: 

The meeting minutes were handed out and reviewed. 
Motion to accept by Steve Weyers and seconded by Joe Walesewicz motion passed.   
New Business:

Budget
Kim Conradt discussed the budget process and explained how the income projections were decided to include future changes in the 2020 budget process. Association Meeting Income will now be placed onto seminar income.  The Budget was presented. 
Motion to approve the budget by Ashley Backhaus and seconded by Steve Weyers with unanimous approved. 

Kim Conradt informed the members that the WTDC equipment semi-trailer was sold for $4,500.   FVTC is currently holding the equipment in trailer storage. The desired replacement is a dry van to prevent condensation. 
Kim Conradt brought forth a suggestion to have a form of a “Executive Board” meet approximately 30 mins before the regular meeting time to expedite business decision to be brought forward to the full membership for consideration and votes. This was left for further consideration. 

Kim also brought forward consideration for perhaps a “Trainer” recognition program. Discussions will continue on this topic. Joe Walesewicz indicated that a template exists in Wisconsin for a program. 
Kim suggested that for the December meeting we consider contribution of gifts to the Ronald McDonald house in lieu of a gift exchange.  A motion was made by Pam Jones and seconded Ben Anderson and all were in favor.  A wish list will be distributed. 
Election of Officer
Pam Jones described the positions and responsibilities for the various roles as an officer in the WMCSMC.  Elections will take place at the December meeting.  
Kim Conradt recognized that Bill Stannard has been the Chair of the Seminar Committee for 3 years, so a replacement is desired.  Bill Stannard then described the roles and responsibilities. 

Seminars
January – Will be the FMCSA Updates Webinar on the 16th at 11:30am (1hr) then follow with WMCSMC Meeting.
February – The IRT/CSA seminar is planned to be at Sentry on either the 13th or 20th.  Kim Conradt will be confirming the date.  

March - Truckers Against Trafficking training is being coordinated. 
April – Vehicle Maintenance will be at Fairway Transit. 

May - Still will need speaker information for Driver Health and OSHA    
Next Meeting:
December 7th, at The Abby in Lake Geneva, WI.  

A motion to close the meeting was made at 6:26pm by Ashley Backhaus, seconded by Gillian Taylor  

All voting in favor.  

Respectfully submitted,

Mark Abrahamson
Secretary 
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